
 
 

 

 
Capacity Transfer and Auction Procedures – Contract Information 

 
In accordance with clause 5 of the Capacity Transfer and Auction Procedures (CTAP), Contract 
Information must be provided to AEMO to allow the accurate identification of facility agreements for 
the purposes of the transaction support arrangements.  Contract Information must be provided to 
AEMO before market participants can submit an order for trading on the Capacity Trading Platform 
(CTP) or a bid for the Capacity Auction (DAA).  Contract Information is provided to AEMO through the 
submission of the Contract Details data transaction using the e-Hub API interface. 
 
The timely submission of Contract Information will aid an orderly transition to live operation of the 
CTP and DAA.   
 
In accordance with transitional provision 27.2(c) of the CTAP, a facility operator must provide to 
AEMO the Contract Information for the transportation facility as soon as practicable after the facility 
operator is granted access to the CTP Interface and in any event no later than the date specified in a 
notice issued by AEMO to facility operators. 
 
As communicated to the December and January meetings of the PCT reference group, the e-Hub API 
interface will be made available to facility operators on 25 February for the submission of the 
Contract Details data transaction.  
 
This notice informs facility operators that, in accordance with clause 27.2(c) of the CTAP, Contract 
Information that is effective on 1 March 2019 must be provided to AEMO by Wednesday 27 
February. 
 
Please note that a facility operator and its facilities must be registered under Part 24 of the National 
Gas Rules in order to provide Contract Information. 
 
It is the responsibility of facility operators that have not yet applied for registration to submit a 
registration application and all required information to AEMO to allow as much time as possible for 
AEMO to assess and approve the application in time for the facility operator to provide the Contract 
Information by Wednesday 27 February. 
 
If you have any questions in relation to the submission of the Contract Information, then please 
contact Trent Morrow on 07 3347 3072. 
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